
    NORTHBAY WATER UTILITY CORPORATION 
    1162 NW State Avenue 
    Chehalis, Washington  98532 
    Phone:  (360) 748-3805 Fax: (360) 748-8343 
    E-mail:  jdickinson@moerkeandsons.com 
 
 
 
March 24, 2016 

 
VIA E-FILING 
 
Mr. Steven V. King, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 
 
Re: Contract filing with Lawrence Heywood, Monthly Service 

 
Dear Mr. King: 
 
Attached you will find the above-reference contract filing and support documents.  The purpose 
of this filing is to put into place a contract for additional monthly services.  
 
The primary reason for this filing is Mr. Heywood has been renting his home out to guests and 
the Lewis County Department of Health has determined that the system is now operating as a 
Group A water system instead of a group B water system.  This is due to the fact that Mr. 
Heywood has 25 or more people there for at least 60 days per year.   
 
The contract charges Mr. Heywood the difference it will cost to maintain the system as a group 
A vs. a Group B.  Mr. Heywood’s lot is the sole reason for the change in status.  Group A 
systems require monthly sampling and system checks vs. the group B requirements of yearly 
sampling and system checks. 
 
Attached are the cover letter, service contract, exhibit A, and cost breakdown of charges. 
 
The Company has been working with residents of the Alta Vista #11 Water System to try to get 
them to reduce their usage.  The Company will continue those efforts, including establishing 
voluntary water restrictions and developing new irrigation patterns to ease the stress on the well 
and storage tank. 
 
The Company will use any additional unspent revenue generated by this contract to engage in 
conservation efforts and to determine if additional source and storage are possible. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this filing.    
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jennifer Dickinson 
Office Manager 
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